
 

Spooky Scavenger Hunt FAQs 

General  
What is Spooky Scavenger Hunt? 
A free, 20-minute Halloween-themed experience for kids and families at the Trick or Treat Little Stanley 
Street event. Participants receive a bag and step into a “haunted” zone to search for hidden items, with 
spooky surprises along the way.  At the end, they can swap their finds for sweet treats to take home!  
 
Where is it located? 
Little Stanley Street, South Bank  
 
When is it happening? 
Friday 31 October and Saturday 1 November 2025. 
Sessions run every 20 minutes from 5:00pm to 9:00pm.  
 
How long is each session? 
Approximately 20 minutes. We recommend arriving 15 minutes early to avoid missing your session.  
 
What if I’m late or miss my session? 
Please notify the event team. We’ll do our best to fit you into the next available session, depending on 
time and availability.  
 
Does a parent or guardian need to be present for the Spooky Scavenger Hunt Experience? 
All participants under 18 must be supervised by a parent or guardian (18+) for the entire experience. 
Confectionery can only be collected at designated collection points when a parent or guardian is present 
to supervise the exchange of scavenger hunt items. 
 
Is the experience suitable for young children? 
Yes, the Spooky Scavenger Hunt is designed to be family-friendly. It does include lighting, sound, smoke 
effects and themed performers. Parents or guardians are encouraged to use discretion for whether this 
experience is suitable for young or sensitive children.  
 
Will performers interact with participants? 
Yes, performers may wave, joke or give a friendly fright. All interactions are non-contact, playful and safe 
for children.   
 
Can I bring food and drinks? 
No. Food and drinks are not permitted inside the experience. They can be purchased elsewhere at the 
event.  
 
Are photos and videos allowed?  
Yes, personal photos and video are permitted. Professional photography or videography is not allowed.  
 
What happens if there is bad weather? 
The Spooky Scavenger Hunt will go ahead in mild conditions. If a session is cancelled due to extreme 
weather or unsafe conditions, ticket holders will be notified via email or SMS and given the option to 
rebook for another available session.  



 

 

Ticketing 

Do I need to book a ticket for the Trick or Treat Little Stanley Street event? 
No, the Trick or Treat Little Stanley Street event is free and open to all. However, a valid ticket is required 
for the Spooky Scavenger Hunt Experience. Tickets can be booked online or at the Information Tent during 
the event (subject to availability). Sessions are limited, so book early to avoid disappointment. 

Is there an age limit to book a ticket for the Spooky Scavenger Hunt Experience? 
Yes. Tickets for the Spooky Scavenger Hunt Experience must be booked by an adult aged 18 years or 
older. 

Do I need to book a separate ticket for my infant or toddler? 
Yes. To help manage numbers, everyone entering the Spooky Scavenger Hunt Experience must have a 
valid ticket. Infants in a carrier or pram who are not participating in the experience are exempt and may 
enter with an adult with a valid ticket. A children’s ticket must be booked with an adult ticket. 

Accessibility  
Is it wheelchair and stroller accessible? 
Yes. The experience is wheelchair accessible and event staff can assist with collecting hidden items if 
required. Please note, strollers are not permitted inside the Spooky Scavenger Hunt.  
 
Does it include strobe lighting or smoke effects?    
Yes. Strobe, flashing and smoke effects are used. Anyone sensitive to these should consult a medical 
professional.  
 
Is the experience suitable for children with sensory sensitivities? 
It includes lighting, sound, strobe effects, smoke/haze and performers in character, which may be 
overwhelming for some children. Parents, guardians and carers are encouraged to use their discretion 
and consider their child’s individual sensitives before attending.  
 
Other questions? 
For questions about ticketing, please contact OzTix at 1300 762 545 or info@oztix.com.au (Mon – Fri 
9:00am – 4:30pm, Sat 8:30am – 4:30pm AEST via email only). 
 
For general event inquiries, please contact feedback@south-bank.net.au  
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